Attachment E

February 6, 2021

Ms. Diana Hynek
Departmental Paperwork Clearance Officer
14th and Constitution Avenue
Washington, DC 20233-6800

RE: Federal Register notice of August 31, 2005, for Survey of State Research and Development

Dear Ms. Hynek:

The Bureau of Economic Analysis (BEA) strongly supports the collection of data by the Census Bureau in the proposed Survey of State Research and Development. The data collected in this survey could prove to be crucial to key components of BEA's economic statistics.

BEA believes the data in this survey could be used for estimating the state component of government research and development. Currently, there are no such data for this purpose. To estimate capitalized research and development, BEA needs to separate operating expenses data from expenditures for equipment.

In addition to state and national implications, the new data may also prove useful in the substate accounts currently in development. For this, BEA needs to identify the location of the research below the state level.

Please keep BEA informed about any progress made on this new survey. When you have further progress reports, please contact Ruth Bramblett, Source Data Coordinator, on 202-606-9653 or by e-mail at Ruth.Bramblett@bea.gov. If you should need assistance in justifying this survey to the Office of Management and Budget, please do not hesitate to contact BEA.

Sincerely,

Dennis J. Fixler Chief Statistician